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Lassen County Fire Safe Council, Inc.

PO Box 816

Susanville, CA 96130

March 17, 2011
Lynn Abramson, Ph.D.

Legislative Assistant

Office of U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer

112 Hart Building

Washington D.C. 20510

RE:  Secure Rural Schools and Community Self-Determination Act (SRS), Title III 2012 and Beyond
Dear Lynn,
I am offering the following as a written follow-up to what we are discussing today.

Title III funds have been a critical resource for Fire Safe Councils. Most importantly they fund Firewise Communities actions and Community Wildfire Protection Plan activities. These activities, in most cases, cannot be funded by Title II because there is a requirement that activities funded by Title II provide a “National Forest benefit”. Title III funds are also considered “county funds” and as such they can be used for required match for federal grants. Title II funds are considered “federal funds” and cannot be used for required match for federal grants. 

The administration has proposed a 50% reduction in Title III funding in 2012 and elimination from 2013 onward. At the same time they are proposing to double Title II funding so taken together there doesn’t appear to be a fiscal issue here.

The administration’s 2012 proposal contains the following statement: 
  
“Title III: The Fire Assistance portion is reduced by 50 percent from the current funding level in year one. This portion is eliminated starting in the second year. Other existing programs already fund some of these activities.” 
  
Title III is far more than “Fire Assistance”. 
  
Per the current legislation Title III funds are used for: 

· Firewise Communities program, develop community wildfire protection plans, and reimburse for emergency services paid for by counties and performed on Federal land (e.g. search and rescue, firefighting).

Under the current legislation the counties get to decide how much, if any, they want to put into Title III, up to a maximum of 7% of the total SRS funds allocated to the county. Overall they get to split 15% of the SRS funds between Title II and Title III, but no more that 7% can go to Title III. 

So questions arise as to what is being proposed for the 2012 fiscal year:

 
1.     Title III funds can only be used for Fire Assistance? 
2.     County can now only allocate 3.5% maximum for Title III? 
3.     Something else? 

Of course there are other issues in the Title III statement. It should be revised to state that “existing programs fund little if any of these activities”. I know in Lassen County not a single dollar has ever been spent for Fire Assistance. To date all Title III funding has been spent on Community Wildfire Protection Planning & Firewise Communities activities.

We hope when legislation is drafted in the Senate and House that Title III will continue to be a significant component of the re-authorization of the Secure Rural Schools and Community Self-Determination Act. I hope that you can get assist me with getting an appointment with the appropriate staff member on the Senate Committee on Energy and Natural Resources, Subcommittee on Public Lands and Forests to discuss this further. I would be available to meet with someone April 20-22, 2011.

Thank you very much for your assistance.

Regards, 
Thomas W. Esgate

Managing Director 
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